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BASIC AUDIT REPORT 
 
 
 
Northwest Water District 
Williams County  
17830 CR 5-75  
Montpelier, Ohio 43543 
 
We have completed certain procedures in accordance with Ohio Rev. Code Section 117.01(G) to the 
accounting records and related documents of the Northwest Water District, Williams County, Ohio, (the 
District) for the years ended December 31, 2023 and 2022.  
 
Our procedures were designed solely to satisfy the audit requirements of Ohio Rev. Code Section 
117.11(A).  Because our procedures were not designed to opine on the District’s financial statements, we 
did not follow generally accepted auditing standards. We do not provide any assurance on the District’s 
financial statements, transactions or balances for the years ended December 31, 2023 and 2022. 
 
The District’s management is responsible for preparing and maintaining its accounting records and related 
documents.  Our responsibility under Ohio Rev. Code Section 117.11(A) is to examine, analyze and inspect 
these records and documents.  
 
Based on the results of our procedures, we found the following accounting issue to report. 
 
Current Year Observations 
 

We examined the bank reconciliation prepared as of December 31, 2023, and compared it to the 
balance reported in the District’s financial report. The reconciled bank balance exceeded the 
reported balance by $250,000. This is due to a payment in the amount of $250,000 the District 
received from Pilot Flying J Travel Centers, LLC, for a settlement agreement towards the 
construction of a water tower, with the understanding that a portion, or possibly the full amount, 
may have to be returned to the company. The District elected to not record the receipt on their 
accounting records. The District made an adjustment to the accounting records to include this 
receipt.  
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